
 

 
Finance Committee 

126 Main Street 

Ware, MA  01082 

 
 

Finance Committee Meeting 

 

 

Meeting Location:   Selectmen’s Conference Room  

     Ware Town Hall – 126 Main Street  

 

Meeting Dates:    Friday, February 18, 2022  

Meeting Time:    9:00 am  

  

 

Meeting Agenda items to be discussed:  

 

 

1. Update on Capital Planning Report and Multi-Year Revenue and Expense Projections 

2. Review of FY 2023 Budget Calendar 

3. Discussion of format of departmental budget meetings 

4. Approval of prior meeting’s minutes 

5. Review of any emails or correspondence since last meeting 

 

At the time of posting of this meeting notice and agenda the above items were the only items 

known.  Should an additional item be brought forward, unless it is of an emergency nature, it will be 

placed on a future agenda.  The general public is invited to this and all meetings of the Ware Finance 

Committee.  THERE’S AN OPENING FOR ONE (1) NEW MEMBER; APPLY ON TOWN WEBSITE 

(WWW.TOWNOFWARE.COM) OR WITH TOWN MANAGER.   

 

 

 
Submitted by 
 
Lynn Nenni  
Chairman Finance Committee 
 
 

http://www.townofware.com/
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Meeting Minutes: February 18, 2022 
Members Present: Lynn Nenni, Devin Peterson, Ken Willette, Terry Smith 
Special Guests: Stuart Beckley, Town Manager; Tracy Meehan, Town Accountant 
 
 
Item 1) Update on Capital Planning Report and Multi-Year Revenue and Expense 

Projections 

 

The Town Accountant discussed the draft revenue and expense projection she had 

prepared for the periods FY 2022 to FY 2027 with the committee. The report included 

projections for the general fund as well as the water and sewer funds. She stated the 

assumptions for general fund revenue included the statutory 2.5% tax levy increase with 

an estimated $80,000 annual increase in growth and expenditure assumptions included a 

1% increase in salaries, 2% increase in operating costs such as utilities and purchase of 

services, a 5% increase in employee benefit costs and a 2% increase in the education 

budget. Debt service calculations included currently approved debt service requirements 

only.  

The committee, Town Manager and Town Accountant discussed other expenses that 

should be incorporated into the report in order to enhance their understanding of the 

town’s financial condition which included adding the cost of the regional dispatch system 

in FY 2026 and the cost of capital projects recommended by the capital planning 

committee for the general fund and the town’s consulting engineers for the water and 

sewer funds. The committee also planned to use this schedule to estimate the impact of 

lowering the tax levy as well as the impact of using bonding to pay for capital projects 

versus free cash. 

Tracy planned to have a revised report the committee could tinker with ready the 

following week. 

 

The Town Manager stated the UMASS intern had started working on the detailed capital 

planning document the committee had requested and that it would be available in 

approximately one month. In the meantime, he stated, we could use the capital projects 

schedule he had given us at the last meeting for the expense projections for capital 

projects.  

 

Item 2) Review of FY 2023 Budget Calendar 

 

The Town Manager stated he would have a draft of the 2023 budget ready for the next 

meeting. The committee discussed the departments they would like to meet with and 

tentatively agreed to meet with public safety, public works, the board of education, parks 

and library, as they were typically the departments with the largest budgets. The meetings 

were scheduled for 5:00 pm on Thursday’s during the month of March.  

In April, the committee planned to invite the board of selectman to a finance committee 

meeting in order to provide the board of selectman with an overview of the town’s budget 

and their preliminary recommendations.  
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Item 3) Discussion of format of departmental budget meetings 

 

The committee noted that as part of their 2023 budget review they were interested in 

knowing the year over year percentage increase for each department, current staffing 

levels for each department as well as any proposed staffing changes. Stuart stated he 

could provide this information with his budget package.  

The committee also asked Stuart to advise the departments to prepare for their meetings 

with the finance committee by being ready to discuss the services they provide and 

related responsibilities, any new proposed budget initiatives and any challenges or 

opportunities they believe the department will encounter in the next five years.  

 

Motion to approve the minutes of the February 11, 2022 meeting- Ken Willette 

Second: Devin Peterson 

Unanimously approved 

 

Item 5) Review of emails or correspondence since last meeting 

 

The Town Manager asked the committee what to fund the Finance Committee reserve 

budget account at for FY 2023. The committee agreed they would like to increase the 

reserve from the present level of $55,000 to $100,000 in order to cover emergency or 

unforeseen expenditures and to avoid having to call a special town meeting. 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:10 am. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Lynn Nenni 

Finance Committee Chair 
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